THE WHITE HOUSE
WASHINGTON

2 May 1947

Dear Mr. Carter:

The President has asked me to thank
you in his name and in behalf of the en-
tire White House staff, to which I wish
to add my own, for the very delicious
steaks which you sent us via Harry Crooks.
We had them the other day for luncheon in
the Secretaries!' dining room, to which
affair we invited three or four members
of the cabinet, and everyone was most en-
thusiastic over a delicacy that is alto-
gether too scarce in Washington.

It was most kind of you and we all
appreciated it very much.
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Militar ide to the President

Mr. N. G. Carter
Fort Worth, Texas



